
SCA April 8th, 2019 Minutes 

The Sterling Community Association met at 7pm on Monday, April 8th, 2019 at the community center.  

In attendance were Board Members, Kelly Huls, Dan Fraley, Dion Hancock, Terry Keebler, Mandy 

Goracke, Lauren Weyers, and Marissa Lempka.  Also in attendance were Cindy Ebbers, Julie Ebbers, 

Mary Lafferty, Chris Lafferty, Doris Behrens, and Scott and Laura Richardson of 2 Brothers Blue Line BBQ.  

The Secretary’s report from last month was read by Mandy.   Terry read the Treasures report.   Reports 

were approved. 

Old Business –  

Piano Tuning:  Approved a $60 expense to pay for piano tuning for the SCA Building piano to be tuned by 

Dennis Ehmke.   

Pool Table Raffle:  Average cost appears to be approximately $300-$500 to move a pool table.  We will 

need to confirm the number of slates in the table.   We’ll hold off on an auction for this until after the 

Sterling Picnic. 

Scholarships:  Nine Sterling Seniors applied for the scholarship.   We have approved two scholarship 

winners to be announced at the spring graduation ceremony for a scholarship of $500.00 each. 

Light Bulb Replacement in SCA Building:   Doris Behrens has received 2 quotes.  The first was from Al 

Wusk to have 30 lights replaced to LED at $114 each for a total of $3140.   The next was from Daryl 

Minnigae for fixing just the 2 broken lights for $80 right now, then the remaining at $60/light for a total 

of $1760.  We will just do the 2 for now with Daryl and discuss doing the others at a later time.   

Bowling Tournament Results:  22 teams (87 people) bowled with a registration fee of $30 each for a 

total in registration fees of $2610.00   Expenses were $150 paid back to Roy Goracke for prizes and 

$1120 paid to Harvest Bowl for $10 for each bowler to bowl and also a drink ticket.  An additional $327 

was raised with Split the Pot.  Total profits were $1667. 

Pitch Tournament:  The deposit for profits from this event were $2647.76 

Sterling Picnic Preparations:  Many discussions began for this event and there will be another 

subcommittee meeting in two weeks to further break down details of the day.  We started discussions 

on the Car Show, Kids Games, Street Dance and Band.  2 Brothers Blue Line BBQ also came to present 

what they planned to offer for food during the street dance with proceeds going back to the Team Jack 

Foundation for pediatric brain cancer.   

New Community Building:  At this time, we are waiting for the ground to dry out so we can start pouring 

concrete to the building. 

New Business –  



Insurance Claim for last year Picnic:  There was a claim filed for a broken window.   A claim was filed, but 

the insurance company said the SCA would not be at fault for this claim, but a notice would be placed in 

the file as record.    

NEXT SCA MEETING:   Monday May 13th at 7:00 p.m. 

 

 

 

 


